Ms. Phyllis Green, Superintendent


Isle Royale National Park


Keweenaw, County, Michigan





Dear Ms Green,





We really do thank you for visiting us at our home on Isle Royale.  We appreciate getting to know you.  We have two reasons for writing to you now.  Number 1 is to explain to you why we believe our harbor is not conducive to the proposed plan by the Isle Royale Institute: number 2 is to answer the question you put to us, "If you were to visit here in 30 yews, what would you like to see?" Your request has sent our minds reeling with excitement.  But first let us begin with number 1.





Only as evidence of my credibility do I state that I, Enar, am retired from U. S Government service after 30 years.  I served in the U.S. Navy 's C.B.s in World War 11 & the Korean Crisis.  The remainder of my service was with the Department of Defense, the Air Force, as a civilian.  My position as Chief of the Inspection Department, in the Engineering Office was to oversee all government building contracts and building construction.  Part of my department's responsibilities was housing inspection for Air Force personnel.  It was here that I first learned how people can demolish property, even new construction.  Since my retirement I have constructed new homes, remodeled old homes, have acted as caretaker, and have done extensive construction and maintenance on all existing buildings and docks in Washington Harbor.





I do believe, considering my long experience, I qualify to make the following statements in response to the Park and I.R.I quest to remove the peoples from their homes on Barnum Island for the purpose of opening this area to the public.





1.	Mark Gleason stated, at a meeting on our front porch, July 19, 2001, that they have no definite plans as yet for Barnum Island except to remove the people from the homes they have occupied for over 100 years or more.  But some of the reasons were to:





a. To teach little boys to fish.  There is no way this island is conducive to young people's    gatherings.  The island drops off dramatically on the north side, to a solid, jagged rock shoreline. The water temps are icy cold year round.  They would need constant vigilance.





b.	To have folks in to research the island's culture. (This reminds me of the nurse who wakes you up to give you a sleeping pill.) We who inhabit the island are the culture.  On the premises now is the 5th generation of Barnum's, the 6th of Sivertson's and the 6th of the John's family.  That is nearly as far back as history has recorded.





c.  I believe it was Mark who suggested that the buildings could possibly be rented out. Wrong!         These buildings are not suitable for large groups or for rentals or for the public.  Because:


1.    The largest, not including the hotel, is 3 bedrooms.


2.	The restroom conveniences are non-existent, all being outside.


3.	There are no showers, no bathing facilities





4.	The water must be carried from the lake; there are no wells or chlorinating processes available.


5.	No electricity, no generators, no computer aids.


6.	No heating systems, all heat comes from wood that must be sought, and sawed and chopped.  There are no furnaces, per se, only fireplaces and small wood stoves.  Houses are not insulated, in fact, it isn't unusual to be able to peer outside from inside without the benefit of windows, they are over 100 years old and tender and tinder dry.  They must be closely watched and maintained as they have been for over 60 years by the families that still call these their "homes" away from home.


               7.    The public will never care for these places like those who live and love here.


8.	These buildings are not and cannot be made handicap accessible





d. For persons who would stay on this island and are not equipped as we are:


1.	There is a 5-mile passage, by water, from Windigo Ranger Station that must be provided for them to reach Barnum Island


2.	Marine radios must be provided along with the instruction for their use and maintenance for their safety sake.


3.   Runabouts must be fumished for there is no public transportation, which creates more problems.  What responsible party will be in charge of the upkeep of the boats and motors or traveling the 10 miles to purchase additional fuel from the gas dock at Windigo?


4.  These abodes will not be left fumished, so the park must see that the necessities, things like gas refrigerators, stoves, lights, heating stoves, beds, tables, etc, etc etc., Them must be dishes, linens, pots and pans and utensils.  They need to be fully furnished which means another person must be there to register and check them out There must be housekeeping personnel getting the cabins ready, cleaning up after the public.  All of this is an added and unnecessary expense to the taxpayer.  These properties have never cost the government before.


For the "shop 'til you drop" crowd, the store is at Windigo.


These old buildings cannot withstand the abuse of the traffic that this plan will incur.





To conclude this first half of our letter, Phyllis, we'd like to add a few of the comments that were made at the "Porch " meetings of July 19, 2001 and July 30, 2001 that included the Isle Royale Institute and the National Park people and the "natives".





One person repeatedly stated that there is only one logical and reasonable housing for the public and that is at Windigo or Rock Harbor.  Everything necessary for their well being and comfort is at one of these places, they provide everything the harbor doesn't. There may be a few, but most of the public, we're afraid, would start demanding generators, lights, indoor plumbing, and electric or oil heat.  Then you will have lost everything that's unprecedented, unmatched and novel, everything that sets this area apart from the rest of the world.





2.	We're concerned that if these buildings, our homes, are let out to the public, they will soon be updated and lose their historic value, their uniqueness, their very character.  We cannot envision researchers combing the beaches for firewood; cutting up and hauling windfalls for their warmth.  We can't imagine them happy with outdoor plumbing or carrying their water from the lake and drinking that lake water, indeed, we do believe it’s unlawful.  How many want to cook on a wood stove or read by gaslight or worse a kerosene lamp!  Where, oh, where do they plug in their computers, call the library or home office?





3.	We were all in agreement that it was much wiser and more frugal for our government to allow the people to stay in their homes, to continue to maintain them.  These properties have not cost our government one thin dime in all the years this has been a Park.  If anything, we have been an asset.  Each building in the harbor pays a fee each year for our Special Use Permits, agreed it is a pittance, but it is black, not red.  Our living here is not without cost because we have absorbed the full cost of all repairs and upkeep on all buildings.  And ... we're not finished yet!





We can't help but be concerned about what will happen if IRI moves in, takes over and then the Institute finds its funds depleted!  Where would these places be then?  Just more expense for an already impoverished National Park System.





One of our Isle Royale neighbors, who is even older than we are, commented he had asked one of our former Superintendents if we, the families of the island were a hindrance or a detriment to the Park and its business or cause.  The superintendent assured him we were not.





Another person reminded Mark that these buildings could not be removed or destroyed according to the NRA of 1966 and this law supersedes the GMP plan.





We've become quite confused as to the Park's motives in removing the people from Barnum Island.  I questioned their reasoning. Our families have been here now for 60 years, why the rush?  We have been told it is not fair that so few enjoy this area, and that it has to be opened to the public.  Yet, if that was the Park's intention, why was our lovely hotel in Washington Harbor demolished?  Why the 5 cottages?  Or the hotel at Windigo, or the two motels up there?  And the restaurant at Windigo?  Why is it rumored that Tobin’s Harbor may be closed to the public because the loon count is down? Wright's Island dock is supposed to be closed to the public until the eagles are through nesting on July 24th ?  We understand that as part of the GMP plan they are planning to close the recently built, $250,000 restrooms, showers and laundry complex at Windigo?





We have copies of the National Park Review Boards:" Rethinking the National Parks for the 21st  century." We gather from this article that they are recommending that the culture should be given consideration, that we should not be separated from our land.  The first line states "The National Park Service should help conserve the irreplaceable connections that the ancestral and indigenous people have with the parks.  These connections should be nurtured for future generations."




















In answer to your exciting question," What would you like to see if you returned to this harbor 30 years from now?" Let 's really be dramatic and turn the clock ahead to 2029.  We're on a boat headed toward Washington Harbor, Isle Royale, MI (I would hope it could be the Wenonah, and captained by one of the natives relatives who can say as Milford Johnson does, My great-great-great grandfather came here in 1897 from Norway to fish in this land of honey") and so on.  A personal story, folks love it! As we're about to enter the harbor, we are issued a small colorful brochure that shows the buildings intact and well cared for.  The paint is fresh; the main colors are white with green trim (the hotel complex). Some college, some private philanthropist has donated the funds to restore all the buildings that the Park Service has destroyed.  There am the 5 cabins, "A","B","C","I" and "F" on the point of Washington Island, a South Cottage, the Hotel, the barn and the Owner's Cottage.  It is so wonderful to see this restoration.  The Hotel is perhaps smaller than the original but of the same charming design, so nice that it is still being used for community purposes, gatherings of the Park personnel and the "culture".  A place where plans can be made, progress reported and just friendly gatherings as we used to have with the park people here.  A real cooperative and fun group!  This area depicts the "Resort " industry that was so prominent in the Isle Royale scene,





The Captain, during his "Story Time" now directs our attention to the Hotel on our right as we slowly drift down the harbor.  This is the John's Hotel; at least, that is what the harborites call it.  There is now the 8th  generation of the John's family using and caring for it.  It was restored back in 2002, still looks great.  These people are absolutely the finest.  Not only are they close to one another, but so friendly to all others.  Family came here many, many years ago, getting close to 150 years now.  We enjoyed Bob's kids, Tom, the high school counselor; Pat, the college president and cook and bottle washer for the "gang"; Bill, the pilot: Bob, who holds 3 degrees and loves more, chopping trees, and Cindy, who works with the slow learners.  They we to be envied!!  Glad they are still able to enjoy and share the Isle Royale Experience.  Remember them stating at the "porch meeting" way back in 2001, they'd do anything to help the park bring all this to the public.  They worked so hard to have this hotel restored, one year they even mapped the entire place in blue plastic to protect it.  Well, that's what Supt Doug Barnard advised them to do.  They always sought permission and they always followed the rates.





We can all be thankful to the Log Cabin Syrup Foundation for granting the funds, or most of them, to refurbish, or rebuild, the hotel.  It was one big undertaking!  This was the first hotel, they say, on Isle Royale and characterizes the mining industry of the island.  Captain Johns came here from Wales and that's why the Welch flag flies under our good old "Stars and Stripes" from the pole in the front yard.  Got the idea from Shirley Martin across the bay, she flies the Irish flag.


We wave, not sure if its in answer to the Johns or one of the Sivertson descendents on their front porch, they still live right next door.  Their grandfather worked hard and diligently to keep these buildings standing up.  He worked on every one of the docks and buildings that the park left standing.  There were no buildings left except the ones the permit holders had maintained, when the restoration began.  Some were even burned illegally, even though the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966 stated no more buildings could be destroyed, our homestead, the Art Sivertson Fisheries, was torched and burned to the ground on October 10, 1970, all 6 buildings.  But can't go into the details here, just let me say it's a devastating experience!  They are thrilled they didn't have to go through it a second time, as they feared!  I do believe, the 8th generation is still coming and caring for the place.  As is still true, Isle Royale "gets in the blood!"





George Barnum, whose family, and that of the A. C. Andrews, were able to keep their island, they had title to their land, "squatter's rights" were never honored.  After Mr. Andrew's demise George shared the edifices on his lease to those he knew would keep the properties in the good condition because we called this home and loved it more than home.  The only reason we left in the fall was because the winters are too harsh to stay, leaving only summer to enjoy it. Barnum Island was once the home of "Summer Cottages".  Something unlike today, very few, only the very wealthy, were able to afford.  The Sivertson family was not part of that life style, we were working folks, but still very close friends of the cottage owners.  It was necessary to redo the dining hall to have a place to stay out here.  It’s that one, right there behind the Swedish flag.  Old Glory flies here, too, of course!  The people were always patriotic, the Fourth of July was wildly celebrated!





On down the island, we pass the Schliep place, Mary’s dad fished at one time out here.  They have spent many, many years enjoying Isle Royale.  They supply our music, now that Uncle Stanley has passed on.  Isle Royale always had music, to dance to, to enjoy a campfire, for singing and just dreaming.  The accordion has superceded the concertina but the songs are the same, they even include the old Irish love songs and jigs!





On the “Point” where the Barnum’s have been for 7 generations, there still stands the wonderful old cottage, where many a dinner, campfire and songfest was enjoyed.  We'll bet it is still going on, it is amazing how these traditions go on and on.  We're so happy the buildings still stand and people still delight in hearing the stories the people have to share, stories handed down year after year.  We're amazed at how eager the tourists are to hear about "what used to be", they absolutely " hang on every word."





From this dining room we can peer around the English flag and over the bay to the little quaint "fishing village", where there waves the Danish flag beneath the American flag.  It looks so much better!  We remember when these docks were all redone, thanks to the Stanley Sivertson family and Enar.  The Park brought their barge up and took away all the debris left from the dock restoration.  Its against Park rules or policy to bum it and we have no dumping area, so this really improved the scene.  Wasn't hard to get volunteers to get the place back to looking like an authentic fishery, which it really has always been.  We all brought food (always the food thing) and got busy, we moved the reels (the structures used to dry nets) to the water's edge where they were originally, erected new buoy racks and cork racks.  Hopefully, they are still fishing for the Michigan DNR as we did, gathering information for their research.  I wonder if Shawn is still with the department?  He was such a great guy, used to come out and fish with us for a few days, stayed in the log cabin Enar rebuilt, took some meals with us.





We passed the "little fish house dock”, the last one to be redone.  They have made a little store, gift shop out of the fish house, there are tourists who still like to buy some little thing to take back home.  The water is deep enough to accommodate the larger boats so they stop momentarily for the folks to shop.  Maybe this isn't, perhaps, in keeping with the Isle Royale experience which had become another area for hiking, canoeing and kayaks.  But there are 360 more square miles and 199 more islands that others can use to hike, fish, canoe and kayak.  Futhemore, just abit north of the island, on the mainland we thousands and thousands of miles of wilderness area for these activities.  We're so thrilled they had the foresight to put this harbor back into existence again for all people to take pleasure in, the able bodied and the not so able bodied. (Just look, here we arc at 103 and 104 still able to come here) haha!





So now as we again board the boat, we slowly head back down the harbor, passing the newly painted, "Caretaker's Place" (the old hotel caretaker) the "Honeymoon Cottage", and as the Finish flag waves, it bids us farewell, The Captain turns the music back on to remind us that there was always music in this harbor and we resume our trip.  The wake hits the shore at the base of the rock on Booth Island calling attention to the little part of Scandinavia perched up on the rock tops and our heart sings, we can't believe they've rebuilt the Booth Island community, too!  Oh, and Booth Dock and Singers Dock are functional again.  I suppose that was the easiest the cribbing was still there, but we are so thrilled!  We come back to reality, the music is still playing, some people are singing, some dancing, but all are very content, for they feel rewarded, because they have experienced something good for which their tax dollars are being spent.





END OF STORY


Or is it?  We have traveled quite extensively and have thoroughly enjoyed those visits that bring us something new and refreshing.  We don't really believe we're in the minority, or there wouldn't be places like, "Old Fort William”; Grand Portage Monument"; "Mystic", Connecticut; "Seaport Village" San Diego; "Epcot" Florida or "Eureka Springs,"Arkansas and so  many, many more.  These are the days of reliving and studying the past.  Our Washington Harbor is one of a kind and absolutely unique.  Please, please, please don't let it be wasted as it was those 60 years ago.  No other place has pieces of the past, pieces of the livelihoods of all of Isle Royale, all them represented in this harbor, pieces of the homes and most importantly there are still pieces of the people who have lived and loved in this environment, this place that we call "home".  If we do anything, let's work together, to put the pieces back together!





We're not asking for life leases, which we have been told are no longer lawful, But perhaps you would consider 5 year Special Use Permits, we can evaluate them again, as time passes, in the meantime we can get busy and use our energies to make this an even more beautiful harbor than it already is, something the public can share.  As of this last summer, nearly 5000 persons rode through this harbor on the Wenonah or the Voyageur II.  This does not include the private boats and other visitors, We've been to many places where we viewed the area, the houses, but we never let to enter private homes, we didn't expect to why can't this work here?





There is still more work to be done on these cottages, three of the Barnum Island cabins need new roofs, the small fish house dock needs repairs badly, the work is scheduled for next summer; but you can't fault the people if they don't want to throw more money into them, if they will not be allowed to stay, They really need to know where they stand.





To us, this doesn't sound as though the public has been considered at all.  And so we come to the exciting part of our letter to you; our answer to what we'd like to see if we were to return 30 years from now. (We’ll be 103 and 104 respectfully, so we'll be amazed if we can see at all.) Right? 





At any rate, we do appreciate your interest in our cause or case, and would love to hear your opinions and advice as to what we can do to work together to enhance our Isle Royale.  We are mulling and mulling your offer but will need more info on the Park's plans, job description etc.   Again, it was nice visiting with you.





Sincerely,


Enar and Betty Strom


14125 Tall Timber Trail


Crosslake, MN 56442


218-692-2140
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